GENERAL FUND TRANSFER TO DCHS
ANALYST: APRIL SANDERS

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$13,235,849
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$1,295,300
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$7,302,933
	
	$0
	
	0.0 
	
	0.0 

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$21,835,000
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	65.0%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	55.2%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: General Fund.



DESCRIPTION

Transfers to DCHS support several programs in Housing, Community Services, Employment and Education Resources, and Developmental Disabilities and Early Childhood supports.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The 2025 proposed General Fund transfer to DCHS budget is $21.8 million (a 65% increase from the last biennium). No FTEs are associated with this appropriation unit.

All decision packages except the economic adjustment have corresponding decision packages in other appropriation units, which is where they will be discussed in greater detail.

Note that there is a proposed $9.3 million transfer from the General Fund to pay for SoDo lease costs attributed to DCHS. These costs are budgeted in the Housing and Community Development fund via the Facilities Management Division central rate. In the 2023-2024 biennial budget, this lease was primarily paid for with CLFR funding, and the non-CLFR portion was budgeted in the Internal Support appropriation unit in the General Fund. This is a technical change to incorporate the SoDo lease into the Facilities Management Division central rate models.

Other notable proposed decision packages that will be described in more detail in the relevant appropriation unit include:

· Reappropriate Restorative Community Pathways evaluation funding (see Employment and Education Resources);
· Eliminating the King County Jobs Initiative (see Community Services Operating).

KEY ISSUES

Staff have not identified any key issues with this budget.





